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CITY OF MANHATTAN BEACH  
MINUTES OF THE CITY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL ADJOURNED REGULAR MEETING  
OCTOBER 19, 2010 

 
The Special Adjourned Regular Meeting of the City Council of the City of Manhattan Beach, 
California, was held on the 19th day of October, 2010, at the hour of 5:33 p.m., in the City 
Council Chambers of City Hall, at 1400 Highland Avenue, in said City. A full video of this 
City Council meeting can be accessed online at www.citymb.info. 
 
CEREMONIAL 
 
10/19/10-1. Presentation of a “Baby Passports” to Kevin and Shelby Barry 
 
Kevin and Shelby Barry were unable to attend so Mayor Montgomery continued the item to 
the November 3, 2010 City Council meeting.  
 
10/19/10-2. Presentation of a Proclamation to Soroptimist International – Camino Real 

Region, Declaring the Month of October 2010 as “Breast Cancer Awareness 
Month” and the Month of November 2010 as “End Domestic Violence Month” 

 
Mayor Montgomery, on behalf of the Council, presented a proclamation to Helen and Karen of 
the Camino Real Region Soroptimist International declaring the month of October 2010 as 
“Breast Cancer Awareness Month” and the month of November 2010 as “End Domestic 
Violence Month” 
 
10/19/10-3. Presentation of a $57,398.20 Rebate Check by Southern California Edison to 

the City of Manhattan Beach for the City's Efforts in Reducing Electricity 
Consumption as Part of the Energy Leader Partnership Program 

 
Mayor Montgomery accepted a check for $57,398.20 from Regional Manager of Public 
Affairs Scott Gobble and Account Manager Larry Sutton from Southern California 
Edison and Marilyn Lyon with the South Bay Cities Council of Governments (SBCCOG) 
in recognition of the City’s efforts in reducing electricity consumption.  
 
10/19/10-4. Presentation of a Commendation to Ian Freshman in Recognition of His 

Winning Design for the Centennial Logo Contest 
 
Mayor Montgomery, on behalf of the Council, presented a commendation to Ian Freshman for 
his winning design in the City’s Centennial Logo Contest.  
 
10/19/10-5. Presentation of Certificates to the Manhattan Beach Little League Senior All-

Stars for Placing Third in the Little League International Senior All Star 
Tournament 

 
Mayor Montgomery, on behalf of the Council, presented certificates to the Manhattan Beach 
Little League Senior All-Stars and their coaches and manager for placing third in the Little 
League International Senior All Star Tournament. 
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ADJOURNMENT 
 
At 5:55 p.m. the meeting was duly adjourned to the 6:00 p.m. Adjourned Regular Meeting, in 
the City Council Chambers Conference Room of City Hall, 1400 Highland Avenue, in said 
City. 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Liza Tamura 
Recording Secretary 

 
 
 
   Richard Montgomery  

Mayor 
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Liza Tamura 
City Clerk  
 


